
Minutes of  December 5th, 2019 
Fr. Charles J. Watters Assembly 2688 Meeting 

 
The December 5th Assembly Meeting was held at the St. Andrew Multi-Purpose 
Room. The date was a week earlier than normal due to holiday considerations. 
 
Here is the schedule of future Assembly meetings: 

All Saints………………….…..Jan.  9th. 
Mary Our Queen……………..Feb. 13th.  
St. Andrew…………………....Mar. 12th. 
 

The rosary was recited before the meeting as usual.  Dinner of roasted chicken, pasta, 
green beans, bread, cookies, and beverage was graciously prepared by Shea Langgood. 
 
There were 24 total Sir Knights attending. There were no first time attendees or  
Sir Knights from another Assembly. 
 
The meeting started on time at 7:30 PM. Deacon Ken Melvin was on hand and led  
all prayers during the meeting. 
 
Several SK’s with birthdays in December were mentioned (Stinson, Snoddy, Walsh, 
Mancini, Luckert, Dore, Leach, Dali). None of these were present. 
 
December wedding anniversaries of note were Ted Davis (57), Bob Swanson (46),     
Joe Mitchell (47),  Andy Diaz (59), Joe Thibadeau (52).  
 
Minor corrections to the transmitted minutes. 
 
The American Heritage Girls at St. Andrew dropped in to serenade us with Christmas 
carols in thankfulness of our donation to their Wreath Across America campaign. 
 
Here was the officer roll call.  
 
Faithful Navigator   -   Bob Mitchell                         
Faithful Captain      -   Nick Mattera                         
Faithful Pilot            -   Jon Bird                                                           
Faithful Admiral      -   Ernie Spencer                   
Faithful Scribe         -   Lou Hlad                                              
Faithful Comptroller - Dave Lemcoe                          
Faithful Purser -           Rich Tomaszewski  
 
Inner Sentinel -             Terry Petrukovich  
Outer Sentinel -             Jon Biasini                             
 
Trustee—three year -   Chuck Langgood                    
Trustee —two year -     Wulf Lindenau  
Trustee —one year -     Dave Mason                           (excused) 
 
Faithful Friar—            Msgr. James Fennessy           (excused) 
 
 



Faithful Navigator Report— Bob Mitchell 
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His was the report from Bob, just days before our December 5th Assembly Meeting. It  
includes the items he mentioned in his FN speech during that December meeting. 
 
 
Worthy Brother Sir Knights, 
 
After returning from our last long trip just days beforehand, time got the best of me and I 
never expressed my hopes and best wishes that you and your families would have a very 
Happy Thanksgiving!  My hope is that you each had the chance to spend quality time 
with family and friends over the past weekend! 
 
Now that Thanksgiving, Black Friday, and Cyber Monday are all behind us, we’re  
already past the first Sunday of Advent, meaning that Christmas is just a few short weeks 
away.  Please remember that Jesus Christ’s birth is the reason we celebrate this season!  
With every retailer and website telling us something different, it’s sometimes hard to keep 
the focus on Our Lord and the relationships he wants us to have with our own families 
and those who are close to us. 
 
Regarding our December Assembly meeting, please remember that it is this Thursday, 
December 5th at St. Andrew in Roswell (rather than our normal second Thursday of the 
month), due to a conflict many of our members and officers have with activities taking 
place next week at All Saints.  We will try to keep December’s meeting as short as possi-
ble, since so many people have so many other commitments all month long.  One im-
portant topic to be discussed is our annual donation for Wreaths across America.  On a 
single day each year, volunteers lay hundreds of thousands of wreathes at the graves of 
US veterans in cemeteries, throughout the US and abroad.   
 
This year, December 14th is the designated day, and for several years, our Assembly has 
donated money to support the efforts of these volunteers.  Please come to the meeting pre-
pared to vote on a funding request.  If you so desire, you can also bring a personal check 
to make an individual donation (the proper addressee information will be available at the 
meeting that evening). 
 
Note that we will return to our normal business meeting schedule of the second Thursday 
night in January, with our meeting at All Saints McGivney Hall on Thursday, January 
9th. 
 
In closing, I want to express my thanks to those Sir Knights who stepped forward to serve 
in the Honoring Guard for the funeral mass for Eileen Webster, wife of our Brother Sir 
Knight Dave Webster of the All Saints Council, for the Veterans Day mass at St. Andrew, 
and for the memorial mass for our Brother Sir Knight Mike Feeney, which occurred just 
last week.  The last two events alone brought out nine and 19 Honoring Guard members, 
respectfully. 
 
Finally, Anita and I wish each of you a very Blessed and Merry Christmas, and a Happy 
and Healthy 2020! 
 
S.K. Bob Mitchell 
Faithful Navigator 
Father Charles J. Watters Assembly 2688 



Faithful Purser Report—Rich Tomaszewski 
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Faithful Comptroller Report—Dave Lemcoe 
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Faithful Scribe/ Widow Report—Lou Hlad 

 
Sent out November Meeting Minutes and web site registration info. 
 
I continue to update items on our Assembly web site for photos, reports, and 
other information.  
 
I send out health, death, and prayer intentions to the members as necessary. 
 
I update our sick list in the minutes every month. 
 
I update the Assembly deceased Sir Knight Plaque in McGicney Hall for Mike 

Feeney. He will get a candle next October. I requested 5 Masses for him from 
All Saints. 

 
I continue keeping the Widow database current. Sent newsletter to all widows.  

Got several “thank you’s” from widows as normal. 

Widows played Bingo. 
 

     
 

1)  Checking account balance: $14,724.81. There is one outstanding check for 
55.14.   

2) Membership: Currently, we have 200 members.  
3) Exemplifications: The next Fourth Degree will be on Saturday, February 22, 

2020 at Holy Family Catholic Church in Marietta. No Form 4s for us so far. 
4) Admin: Remember to use the new Reimbursement Check Request form if 

you are seeking reimbursement. It will need the signature of a Trustee: SKs 
Langgood, Mason, or Lindenau. There is a second form should the check be 
for a third party. 

5) Dues: As of today, 27 have paid and 14 are exempt from paying dues, leaving 
159 unpaid for next year. Use PayPal to send your payment to me at my cell 
number, 678-687-5707. 

6) Cards: 2020 cards should be available at the end of the meeting. 
7) Reports: The Annual Survey of Fraternal Activity is due January 31, 2020. 
8) Assembly Statement: Our latest Assembly Statement has a billing of $0.00 to 

us.  
9) Supplies: Two new jewels, Outside Sentinel and Trustee have arrived. The re-

placement part for the Faithful Scribe jewel has arrived. We all hope and pray 
that SK Lou will safeguard it this time. 



Chalice Committee Report  - (Ed Pierson) 
 
Three holiday deaths of Sir Knights has increased chalice backlog to four. 
 
A Deacon William  Gomez-Ruiz has been identified for a June 2020 ordination followed by a chalice 
(#2) presentation for Fr. Dan McCormick, who will be honored with a chalice although he was not a 
Fourth Degree.  Ed identified a Deacon William Paul Porter as a another future recipient. We expect our 
next presentation probably in July 2020. 
 
Richard Sisko was reviously approved and he will start another future  
chalice (#3). He is joined in memory by recently-deceased Sir Knight 
Mike Feeney. 
 
• Presented to Fr. Ceballos, a travel chalice on July 21st, 2016 

 Anthony Allan Kosek passed       12.25.2014    (All Saints) 
 Charles J. Robinson passed          12.30.2014    (St. Andrew)   
   

• Presented to Father Roberto Suarez, a chalice on Nov. 3rd, 2016 
 James Edward Lamb passed           3.5.2015     (St. Andrew) 
 Richard (Doc) Malone passed      6.12.2015     (All Saints)         
 Michael A. Nassr passed             10.31.2015     (St. Andrew) 
 

• Presented to Fr. Bryan Kuhr, a travel chalice on July 16th, 2017 
 Dennis M. Crean passed              11.1.2015      (All Saints)                                                     
 Thomas Templeton passed            5.1.2016      (All Saints) 
 

• Presented to Fr. John Klein, a chalice on April 22nd, 2018 
     Guy E. Stryker passed                   9.26.2016      (All Saints)        
     William O’Shaughnessy  passed    1.11.2017      (St. Brendan)                                               
     Robert Heald passed                      3.12.2017      (All Saints)  

• Presented to Fr. Michael Bremer, a chalice on August 11th, 2018 
     Patrick J. Callahan passed             5.18.2017      (All Saints)                                          
     PFN George P. Novac passed        5.31.2017      (All Saints)         
     Michael J. Schultz  passed           11.26.2017      (All Saints)     

• Presented to Fr. Kevin Peek, a chalice on January 27th, 2019. 
      Fr. Joseph M. Peek  passed          3.14.2016       (All Saints)           

(solitary chalice for a priest)     
• Presented to Fr. Mark White, a chalice on July 29th, 2019. 
          Msgr. R. Donald Kiernan  passed 1/09/2018    (All Saints)        (solitary chalice for a priest)   
 
  
 Future Chalices                                                                      

     Edward J. Trainor  passed           12/23/2017    (All Saints)                                             chalice    #1        
Don L. Myers passed                    2/17/2018    (All Saints)     

     Richard T. Szyperski passed          4/27/2018    (All Saints) 

      
     Fr. Daniel J. McCormick               4/19/2018    (All Saints)   Approved .  Solitary priest chalice  #2   
       
     Richard G. Sisko passed                9/24/2018     (All Saints)   Approved                           chalice  #3   
     Michael J. Feeney passed             11/21/2019    (All Saints)    
     Mark E. Balmes, Sr. passed          12/13/2019   (All Saints) 
 
     Anthony W. Joyce passed              12/23/2019   (All Saints)                                              chalice  #4                                                                   
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Father Mark White 



 

Charity Report—Bob Mitchell for Bob Santos 
Bob Santos was in Stockholm and sent his report to FN who stated that he will 
continue to talk about attendance at Gwinnett Stripers baseball games and an 

Assembly lake cruise when he returns. 
 
Dennis Klein offered that the Georgia Ensemble Theater has a dress rehearsal 
party in Roswell with drinks, snacks, and play rehearsal on February 18 for $10 
instead of  normal $30 during the actual play. He is an actor in it. The play is 
called “Leading Ladies”. Drinks and snacks are for a nominal fee. He can get 
30 tickets for Sir Knights before they go back in the pool. There was interest in 
this event. Four tickets are already sold. 
 
Bob Santos had previously found that the Norcross LionHeart Theater has a 
night for $10 just like the Georgia Ensemble offering above. It is right near 
popular Dominick’s Restaurant. 
 
Lou Hlad rose to speak of the Day of Reflection being held at the All Saints  
social hall on Sat. Feb. 15th from noon until 7 PM with a dynamite speaker (Fr. 
William Brock). See flyer at rear of this report. All are invited. Cost including 
two meals is $30/person. 
 
Bob Santos previously stated that he thought that a quick and easy Assembly 
event would be to attend a BINGO night. For $18 fee, you get fun, food, and 
maybe prizes. It is also very social, easy to plan, and money goes to charity. We 
should plan one after the new year. SK Dominic Palermo runs BINGO and 
thought it a good idea. Four Thursday every month  
 
Santos is waiting for Gwinnett Striper 2020 schedule, so we can pick games. 

 
Honoring Guard Report 
None currently scheduled. 
 

Fundraising Committee—  
No report. 
 

Membership Committee—Wulf Lindenau 
No change. Two prospects continue to be waiting to join. Al Bollet of All Saints 
has filled out a Form 4 and paid dues. We await his availability.  
 
Mike Martell of All Saints is attending Deacon classes and we await his  
availability as well.  
 
Wulf is working with Dave Lemcoe to get members to pay their dues. Four  
or five more have done so.  
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Color Corps Report—Bob Mitchell 
 
 
 
There were three Honoring Guards. 
 
• Steve Strong stepped up to lead the guard for Eileen Webster’s funeral. 
• Dennis Klein commanded the St. Andrew Veterans Day Event. Nine people. 
• Mike Feeney’s funeral at All Saints had 19 people on short notice. 
 
 
 

Trustee Report— Wulf Lindenau 
No new report. 
 
 

Unfinished Business 
At the November meeting, Nick Mattera asked us to come up with ideas to aid  
Patriotism efforts. 
 
Jon Bird suggested that we join him at the USO area at Atlanta Airport to greet the return-
ing troops. Brother John Vail runs the thing. Jon Bird would like two new volunteers to attend.  They 
provide hot dogs and hamburgers. Talk to Jon to fill a slot. 
 

Wulf said he would help. There is nothing to stop us from wearing knight paraphernalia.  
Wulf suggested possible Bingo participation as a group. 

 
New Business 
 
Ernie Spencer made a motion to donate $300 to the Heritage Girls for Wreathes Across America on 

December 14th. 
 
Jon Bird made a motion to donate $300 to the All Saints Boy Scouts for Wreathes Across America on 

December 14th. 
 
Both motions passed. 
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Reports of the Third Degree 

 
 
 
Mary Our Queen— Bob Mitchell for Bob Santos 
• The second annual Monsignor Kiernan Golf Tournament is now scheduled for May 

18th., 2020. 
• Bob noted that the MOQ Council is in disarray now. The activities have dropped off.  
• They held a membership drive with no results. The District Deputy must get involved. 
• They sold barbeque, but Bob doesn’t yet know results. 
• They have an activity to photograph parishioners individually or by family to raise 

money for the council. They have a flyer. 
• Their chaplain Fr. Griffith is a fourth degree. 
 
 
 
 
St. Andrew— Ralph Trujillo 
• They celebrated November 10th Veterans Day and held an honoring guard. 
• Two foursomes of their golfers supported a charity tournament (Home Stretch). This 

charity helps the homeless get back into normal life. 
• Finished their Pecan Drive with $3800 profit. 
• Two brothers spoke to the Heritage Girls about their foreign military service. This  
     allowed the girls to earn merit badgers for their participation. 
• This time of year is busy with Thanksgiving and Christmas food baskets starting. 
     They had put out their bins for donations for their annual Thanksgiving and  
     Christmas food baskets. The completed Thanksgiving portion resulted in 3300 pounds  
     of food collected resulting in 79 food baskets. Christmas portion to come. 
• They are trying to put together a bocce tournament at the Senior Center in Roswell. 
• St. Andrew now has about 176 member knights and are very active in the parish. 
• Dennis Klein mentioned that he was the star performer at a play on Nov. 17th at the  
    Roswell Senior Center. The play is “Dracula: The Twilight Years”. It is a comedy with 
    Dennis as Dracula. He is soliciting participation of the Assembly members to view  
    future productions. 
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Good of the Order  
Our old list of prayers had become outdated, so we are listing the new requests from 
the last few meetings as the start of a new list. 
 
Standing Prayer intentions are: 
• Jon Bird asked for prayers for Marilyn Menotti. 
• Jon Bird asked prayers for Jackie Collins (defib). 
• Jon Biasini asked prayers for Bernie Gorman. 
• Bob Mitchell Asked prayers for Maralind Klapka and wife Anita. 
• Lou Hlad asked prayers for Judy Herbig and Sir Knight Tony Joyce. 
• Bob Santos asked prayers for a friend with a new assignment and his safe travels. 
• Abe Kassis asked prayers for Ginny Boyle and SK Albert Mishu. 
• Mike Bagnulo asked prayers for Tom Flynn, Dale Nelson, and Marci Bagnulo. 
• Mike Walker has Interstitial Pulmonary Fibrosis. 
• Abe Kassis for Albert Mishu cancer. 
• Rich Tomaszewski for Agatha Tomaszewski (breast cancer). 
• Deacon Ken Melvin for wife Linda recovery. 
 
Recent prayer requests:: 
Terry Petrukovich asked prayers for Trey Richardson — death. 
Dennis Klein Asked prayers for Debra Blair (MS), Mike Blair, and Rich Vessley (passed).  
Jon Biasini asked prayers for Danie Biasini—stroke. 
Jon Bird asked prayers for Kinwe Yamaga— death and Marilyn Menotti ( double mastectomy). 
Bob Santos asked prayers for daughter Brooke Santos, his own health , and his new job. 
Bob Santos asked prayers for Sir Knight Walt Gauthier (pacemaker). 
Joseph Prudy asked prayers for Harriet Prudy (stroke) 
Wulf asked prayers for Linda Rasmussen (cancer), Geret Lindenau, Sarah McMunniman. 
Wulf asked prayers for Hilde Wassallech. 
Lou Hlad asked for prayers for Eileen Webster (death). 
Bob Mitchell asked prayers for Anita Mitchell for successful surgeries and Philip Stephens. 
Terry Petrukovich asked prayers for friend Tom Flynn in hospice and John Petrukovich. 
Terry Petrukovich asked prayers for Scott Petrukovich safe military deployment. 
Lou Hlad asked prayers for Sir Knight Tony Joyce in hospital, 
                                                 Sir Knight Walt Gauthier for pacemaker surgery, 
                                                 Sir Knight Mike Walker ( back disc fusions), 
                                                  Sir Knight Bob Webster’s health issues. 
                                                 Sir Knight Deacon Ed Krise’s sister-in-law passed away. 
Ed Pierson asked prayers for Sir Knight Deacon Ray Egan with kidney cancer. 
Ed Pierson asked prayers for Gary De Coste. 
Mike Bagnulo asked prayer for Ken Rich surgery. 
Ernie Spencer asked prayers for Monica Lanier. 
Vince Flynn asked for continued prayers for his miraculous COPD remission. 
Dom Palermo asked for prayer for Martha Mikeal (3rd stage rectal cancer). 
Steve Strong as for prayer for wife Christine complete recovery. 
Abe Kassis asked for prayers for wife Julie. 
 

Split the Pot 
Jon Bird won the $40 split the pot award. 
 

Meeting End 
Deacon Melvin led the closing prayers. The meeting ended at 8:56 PM. 10 
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